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MSDS标题

W.H HECK PHENYL MSDS报告

产品标题

混合甲酚;甲苯酚;甲酚(异构体混合物);甲基苯酚;甲基酚

CAS号

1319-77-3

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
W.H HECK PHENYL

NFPA
Flammability 0
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 2
Reactivity 1
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Disinfecting and cleaning.
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SYNONYMS
disinfectant, cleaner

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Harmful in contact with skin and if swallowed.
Irritating to eyes and skin.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Accidental ingestion of the material may be harmful; animal experiments
indicate that ingestion of less than 150 gram may be fatal or may produce
serious damage to the health of the individual.  Some phenol derivatives can
cause damage to the digestive system. If absorbed, profuse sweating, thirst,
nausea, vomiting diarrhea, cyanosis, restlessness, stupor, low blood
pressure, gasping, abdominal pain, anemia, convulsions, coma and lung
swelling can happen followed by pneumonia. There may be respiratory failure
and kidney damage. Chemical burns,  seizures and irregular heartbeat may
result.

EYE
  This material can cause eye irritation and damage in some persons.  Some
phenol derivatives may produce mild to severe eye irritation with redness,
pain and blurred vision. Permanent eye injury may occur; recovery may also be
complete or partial.

SKIN
  Skin contact with the material may be harmful; systemic effects may
resultfollowing absorption.  This material can cause inflammation of the skin
oncontact in some persons.  The material may accentuate any pre-existing
dermatitis condition.  Entry into the blood-stream, through, for example,
cuts, abrasions or lesions, may produce systemic injury with harmful effects.
Examine the skin prior to the use of the material and ensure that any
external damage is suitably protected.  Phenol and its derivatives can cause
severe skin irritation if contact is maintained, and can be absorbed to the
skin affecting the cardiovascular and central nervous system. Effects include
sweating, intense thirst, nausea and vomiting, diarrhea, cyanosis,
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restlessness, stupor, low blood pressure, hyperventilation, abdominal pain,
anemia, convulsions, coma, lung swelling followed by pneumonia. Respiratory
failure and kidney damage may follow.

INHALED
  The material can cause respiratory irritation in some persons. The body's
response to such irritation can cause further lung damage.  The material is
not thought to produce adverse health effects following inhalation (as
classified using animal models). Nevertheless, adverse effects have been
produced following exposure of animals by at least one other route and good
hygiene practice requires that exposure be kept to a minimum and that
suitable control measures be used in an occupational setting.  If phenols are
absorbed via the lungs, systemic effects may occur affecting the
cardiovascular and nervous systems. Inhalation can result in profuse
perspiration, intense thirst, nausea, vomiting, diarrhea, cyanosis,
restlessness, stupor, falling blood pressure, hyperventilation, abdominal
pain, anemia, convulsions, coma, swelling and inflammation of the lung. This
is followed by respiratory failure and kidney damage. Phenols also cause loss
of sensation and general depression at high concentrations. The toxicities of
phenol derivatives vary.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Limited evidence suggests that repeated or long-term occupational exposure
may produce cumulative health effects involving organs or biochemical
systems.  Asthma-like symptoms may continue for months or even years after
exposure to the material ceases. This may be due to a non-allergenic
condition known as reactive airways dysfunction syndrome (RADS) which can
occur following exposure to high levels of highly irritating compound. Key
criteria for the diagnosis of RADS include the absence of preceding
respiratory disease, in a non-atopic individual, with abrupt onset of
persistent asthma-like symptoms within minutes to hours of a documented
exposure to the irritant. A reversible airflow pattern, on spirometry, with
the presence of moderate to severe bronchial hyperreactivity on methacholine
challenge testing and the lack of minimal lymphocytic inflammation, without
eosinophilia, have also been included in the criteria for diagnosis of RADS.
RADS (or asthma) following an irritating inhalation is an infrequent disorder
with rates related to the concentration of and duration of exposure to the
irritating substance. Industrial bronchitis, on the other hand, is a disorder
that occurs as result of exposure due to high concentrations of irritating
substance (often particulate in nature) and is completely reversible after
exposure ceases. The disorder is characterised by dyspnea, cough and mucus
production.  Long-term exposure to phenol derivatives can cause skin
inflammation, loss of appetite and weight, weakness, muscle aches and pain,
liver damage, dark urine, loss of nails, skin eruptions, diarrhea, nervous
disorders with headache, salivation, fainting, discoloration of the skin and
eyes, vertigo and mental disorders, and damage to the liver and kidneys.
Exposure to alkyl phenolics  is associated with reduced sperm count
andfertility in males.
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